
 

RESOLUTION NO.____________ 

 

 WHEREAS, the State of Arizona has recently passed a law regarding 

immigration referred to as SB 1070; and 

 

 WHEREAS, this legislation mandates that law enforcement officials 

detain individuals who they suspect of being in the country illegally and who  

cannot prove documentation of their lawful status; and  

 

 WHEREAS, provisions in SB 1070 create the framework for law 

enforcement agencies to face potential legal action for failure to comply; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the City of Austin believes this broad power could lead to 

significant racial profiling placing not just Arizona residents at risk, but also any 

potential travelers to the state; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the City of Austin has an affirmative interest in making sure 

its employees are not subjected to unfounded detentions while on official city 

business; and  

 

 WHEREAS, the City of Austin has a vested interest in, and an established 

practice of, limiting business dealings with entities that espouse discriminatory 

practices; and  

 

 WHEREAS, SB 1070, should it go into effect, has the potential to create 

M:\GC\General Legal Advice\2009-2010 Council Items\Drafts\05-13-10\IFC Arizona Draft Resolution v2.doc                      
Page 1 of 3           



 

similar discriminatory practices; and 

 

WHEREAS, the City of Austin believes there are more appropriate 

measures related to protecting the nation’s borders that are the responsibility of 

the federal government; and 

 

 WHEREAS, the passage of SB 1070 in Arizona provides a piecemeal 

approach to addressing immigration challenges that are better solved through 

comprehensive immigration reform at the federal level; and  

 

 WHEREAS, the approach taken by Arizona’s SB 1070 conflicts with 

most major-city police chiefs who oppose engaging in immigration enforcement 

and ignores more proven, data-driven efforts to reduce crime overall in 

communities like Mesa, Arizona; and  

 

WHEREAS, should other states or communities attempt to recreate SB 

1070-like provisions, it will further threaten community policing efforts 

underway nationwide and trample on long-term efforts across the nation to 

create relationships of trust among migrant communities and law enforcement to 

better combat crime, NOW, THEREFORE,  

 

BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF AUSTIN: 

 

 The City Manager is directed to take steps to cease all business-related 

travel by City employees to the state of Arizona until such time as this 
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legislation is overturned or changed and no longer potentially threatens City 

employees’ welfare, unless the travel is related to a police investigation, to 

provide humanitarian aid or to protect the health and safety of Austin residents; 

and 

 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED: 

 The City Manager is directed to investigate all current and potential City 

of Austin business with, and investments in, the State of Arizona and report 

back to Council with a plan to cease such business dealings unless it is necessary 

to protect the health and safety of Austin residents. 

  

 

 ADOPTED:                             , 2010     ATTEST: ____________________ 

                Shirley A. Gentry 

                     City Clerk 

 


